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Commission
. deral Communications
By Hand Delivery Fe office of the Secretary

Marlene H. Dortch, Secretary

Federal communications Commission
Washington, DC 20554

Re: WOOK-LP, Facility ID 195472, Washington, DC
Attention: Audio Division, Media Bureau

Dear Ms. Dortch:

It has come to my attention that the CDBS database was recently updated to change the
construction deadline for new station facilities for Low Power FM Station WOOK-FM,
Washington, DC, from February 19, 2016, to August 19, 2017 (File No. BNPL-
20131114AYL). This change of expiration date may have been made in response to a request
filed by Sincere Seven, the station permittee, on February 1, 2016.

This letter is written on behalf of Radio One Licenses, LLC, which filed pleadings that
led to return of the construction permit application to pending status, by Media Bureau letter of
November 30, 2015. The purpose of this letter is to make sure that any change of the expiration
date is valid only if the grant of the construction permit is reinstated, which has not yet occurred,
and any extension of the construction deadline is without preJudlce to the ultimate resolution of
the qualifications of the applicant.

The Commission’s November 30 letter stated that the application “will be dismissed as
of December 30, 2015, if not completed and acceptable for filing by that date.” There is no
evidence in CDBS that the application was amended by that date.

Respectfully submitted,

eter Tannenwald
Counsel for Radio One Licenses, LLC
FLETCHER, HEALD & HILDRETH, P.L.C.



cc: Alexander Sanjenis, Esq. (FCC - by e-mail)
William F. Tucker, Jr., Esq.
Mr. Perry Redd



